
Time behind bars is not necessarily effective at reforming 
inmates. If an inmate’s situation hasn’t changed upon re-
lease, the statistics say it’s likely he or she will end up be-
hind bars once again. 
Ellsworth Correctional 
Facility and Barton Com-
munity College have 
long known this to be 
true, and stand as proud 
partners wielding the 
life-changing power of 
education where it’s ar-
guably needed most. 
Barton has underscored 
the successful nature 
of the partnership by 
honoring Ellsworth Cor-
rectional facility with its 
Partners in Education Award, which is given twice a year 
to businesses and organizations in the community that 
have worked closely with Barton to accomplish goals that 
benefit both organizations and those they serve. Barton 
presented ECF personnel with the award at a ceremony 
at the prison’s Spiritual Life 
Center.  Twice a year the 
Barton Foundation and the 
Work Force Training Division 
select a business which am-
plifies a strong commitment 
to assisting Barton in their 
success of serving our stu-
dents. 
“Barton Community College 
has been an invaluable re-
source as we work for the re-
habilitation of the offenders 

in our facility,” ECF Warden Dan Schnurr said. “They have 
created a win-win partnership for both parties, and have 
been truly innovative in the endeavor to prepare our men 

for real-world success.” 
The organizations have 
been working togeth-
er toward that goal of 
providing educational 
opportunities to in-
mates since 2001. Bar-
ton President, Dr. Carl 
Heilman, emphasized 
the win-win situation 
the partnership creates.  
“Collaboration and 
partnership: that’s how 
you get the job done,” 
he said to the roomful 

of educators and corrections professionals. 
Though Kansas Department of Corrections Secretary Ray 
Roberts was unable to attend the event, he said he hopes 
the partnership between Barton and ECF will serve as an 
example and model for similar partnerships across the 

state.  “The education of-
fenders receive while incar-
cerated plays an essential 
role in their success upon 
release,” Roberts said. “The 
great work of partners like 
Barton Community College 
is an investment in the safety 
of our state, as well as in the 
well-being of the men of this 
facility, because it gets them 
ready for a law-abiding, pro-
ductive future.”

Barton’s Foundation & Workforce Training Honor their Partner in Education

Left to Right: Barton Foundation Director Darnell Holopirek, ECF Warden Dan 
Schnurr, Barton President Dr. Carl Heilman and Barton Trustees Leonard Bunsel-
meyer and Don Learned pose for a photo after the Partners in Education Award 
Ceremony at the ECF Spiritual Life Center.
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The L. E. “Gus” and Eva Shafer Memorial Art Gallery has been 
very fortunate to receive three wonderful pieces of art, 
which have been donated by three different individuals in 
the past few months.  It began with a longtime friend of the 
gallery, Barbara Unrein, when she decided to donate one of 
her Birger Sandzen painting “Tulips”.  She dedicated her gift 
to the memory of her husband, Robert, because the couple 
spent a lifetime collecting art when they traveled the world.  
It was a true passion of theirs and Barbara herself is an artist.  
She has been associated with the Gallery from the begin-
ning and values the opportunity to have such a nice art gal-
lery in our local community. Her donation of this Sandzen 
piece is a wonderful painting to have in our collection and 
we are very appreciative of her family’s support in our future 
endeavors.

Just a few days later we were pleased to receive a Charles B. Rogers painting titled “Mid-October Day”. Mary 
and John Pavel contacted us from their home in Seattle, Washington and told us they were moving back to 
their home in Florida and decided they wanted to have their painting placed in a permanent gallery.  Mary 
was originally from Kansas and did her research to find the Shafer Gallery had other Roger’s works and she 
contacted us to see if we would accept this nice gift. We have 127 works of art by Rogers but “Mid-October 
Day” is a new piece to our own collection.  We are grateful that art lovers realize the importance of sharing 
their gifts so others can have the opportunity to view it.

Esther Maher, a beloved student of the arts here 
at Barton, has donated one of her own paintings 
titled “Arizona” along with one of her gorgeous ce-
ramic bowls that she is so famous in creating.  At 
88 years of age you would never know that Esther 
wasn’t fresh out of college because of her creativ-
ity, enthusiasm, and willingness to try different art 
mediums.   At the time of this article, she was in the 
process of painting a beautiful watercolor calla lily.  
In response to the question of how could she paint 
with her sight loss of recent years, her comment 
was “I can see it in here” and pointed to her heart 
and her forehead.  She is constantly inspiring oth-
ers to find their passion and create whatever makes 
them happy.

Thanks to these wonderful people for their thoughtfulness and generosity in giving our gallery the oppor-
tunity to increase our collection and to share these wonderful art pieces with our students, our community 
constituents, and other guests who come to the Shafer Gallery for a cultural experience.

Once, Twice, Three Times - - - Art Gifts to the Shafer Gallery
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Foundation’s 4th Thank-a-thon Inspired Students

In today’s world every phone receives telemarketing 
calls on a daily basis.  It is very irritating because so 
many of these calls come at inconvenient times and 
most of them are selling something we have no desire 
to buy.  However, for one evening of the year our Bar-
ton Community College Foundation donors accepted 
our call so we could just say “thank you for your sup-
port” and our students shared how appreciative they 
are for your continued encouragement and financial 
support. The Foundation enjoys saying thank you to 
our benefactors, 
and we try to 
say it often, but 
it is nice to get 
that one special 
call in the spirit 
of Thanksgiving.

Barton student 
a m b a s s a d o r s 
were involved 
with our annual 
“thank-a-thon.”  
The Founda-
tion office was 
set with multiple phone 
lines so we could make 
several calls at a time and 
the students made all the 
contacts with our donors.  
Only individual donors 
were called, but we truly 
value the many business 
supporters who always 
promote our friend/fund-
raisers. However, with the 
thank-a-thon being done in 
the evening we don’t have them con-
tact the businesses. 

We share with the student the importance of under-
standing just what our donors do for our students, 
such as receiving scholarships from individuals and 

businesses who have been 
willing to give their finan-

cial support to someone 
they will most likely 
never meet.  These 
donors believe in our 
Foundation mission 

and educating the fu-
ture generation is a leg-
acy to their life. People 
in general want to make 
a difference and our do-
nors understand the val-
ue of an education and 
want to give others the 
opportunities to succeed. 

You as donors continue 
to allow our non-profit 
organization the oppor-
tunity to assist students in 
scholarships, program en-

hancements and to promote the college to academic 
excellence. The Foundation does not take your gifts or 
generosity for granted and we don’t want our students 
to be complacent, but to understand the philanthropic 
spirit in which our donors give.

This annual event gives us one 
more chance to say “thank you” 
and November 25th was just an-
other one of those “good times” 
when we see our Barton students 
get involved and share all of our 
appreciation for what you do for 
us.  THANK YOU!!

“...our donors understand the value of an education and
want to give others the opportunities to succeed.”
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Adams, Brown, Beran & Ball, CPA Scholarship
American State Bank Business Studies Scholarship
Anonymously Funded Basics Program Scholarship
G. E. and Lois Alban Academic Scholarship
Elmer and Frances Amerine Scholarship
Regina Ault Scholarship
Golda Underhill Bailey Memorial Scholarship
Bank of America Scholarship
Nancy Bartley Scholarship
Barton Community College Alumni Scholarship
Barton Community College Foundation Memorial Scholarship
Barton Community College Office Professionals Scholarship
Barton County Bar Association Scholarship
Barton County Medical Society Scholarship
Barton Enhancement and Scholarship Team Scholarship
Barton Faculty ECF Scholarship
Amos Bayer Memorial Scholarship
Wayne Becker Memorial Scholarship
Virgil and Eloise Belford Scholarship
Craig and Jolene Biggs Scholarship
Danny and Darlene Biggs Scholarship
Danny and Darlene Biggs Nursing Scholarship
Robert Bonomo Memorial Scholarship
Maloy and Pauline Breitenbach Allied Health Scholarship
Neva and L. E. Brocher Scholarship
Clair and Jean Cavanaugh Scholarship
Central Kansas Upward Bound High School Scholarship
Central Kansas Upward Bound Transfer Scholarship
Challenge ECF Scholarship
Marilyn K. Funk-Charles Scholarship
Clara Barton Nursing Scholarship
George Cusick Scholarship
Edith and Harry Darby Foundation Scholarship
Jess E. Darnall Scholarship
Verna S. Davis Memorial Scholarship
Frank J. Dome Memorial Scholarship
Dove Chevrolet Buick Cadillac Scholarship
Quentin Dressler Memorial Scholarship
Irva E. Fair Drews Memorial Scholarship
Lynn & Hazel Duke Memorial Scholarship

Jackie Elliott Student Support Scholarship
Chrissie Roe Evans and Dick B. Evans Memorial Scholarship
Ira and Eunice Farmer Memorial Scholarship
Farmers Bank & Trust Agriculture Scholarship
Farmers Bank & Trust Financial Management Scholarship
Jerry E. Felkel Memorial Scholarship
Fellowship of Faith ECF Scholarship
First Baptist Church ECF Scholarship
F. D. Forbes Scholarship
Emil John Gabelmann Memorial Scholarship
Gus and Ethel Gagelman Memorial Scholarship
Clifford and Pauline Getz Scholarship
Great Bend Farm Equipment/Hopkins Scholarship
Ernest Grossardt Memorial Scholarship
Jeanette K. Haak Memorial Scholarship
Leila Hamilton Scholarship
Larry Harvey Memorial Scholarship
Jim and Jo Ann Heaton Memorial Endowment
Heartland Riders for Christ Chapter Scholarship
Elsa Hiatt Academic Scholarship
Grant Lee Hoener Memorial Scholarship
Harold Hudnall Scholarship
Karen Jensen Ireland Memorial Scholarship
Marian Isern Scholarship Fund
Graydon Johnson Memorial Scholarship Fund
Edward L. “Dusty” Jones MLT Scholarship
Barbara Jordan Memorial Scholarship
Ramona J. Goering Keenan Memorial Music Scholarship
Stanley and Elizabeth Post-Kimple Memorial Scholarship
Mary King Fine Arts Endowment
Louis S. and Mary L. Kinzel Family Memorial Scholarship
Kirkman Endowment for Academic Studies
Koelsch Family Honorarium Scholarship
Ashton Knorr Koelsch Memorial Scholarship
Emmet and Elizabeth Koelsch Academic Scholarship
Helen M. Koopman Memorial Scholarship
Mary C. Krause Memorial Scholarship
The Kummer Family Scholarship
LaOpportunidad Scholarship
Clarence and Lucile Lebbin Memorial Scholarship
Dr. Raymond J. Leiker Scholarship for MLT Studies
Nell Lyons Scholarship
M. E. “Eustace” Marmie Memorial Scholarship
Wilfred B. Marquis Memorial Scholarship
Tony and Marguerite McAnnulla Memorial Fund
Grace and Clay McConnell Memorial Scholarship
Bryan and LaVerne McCullough Endowment
J. A. Mermis, Jr. Memorial Scholarship
Betty L. Miller Memorial Scholarship
Marlene Morrison Endowment Fund
Keith and Marian Mull Endowment for Academic Studies
George and Ruth Murdy Memorial Scholarship
Roger and Mary Lou Murphy Scholarship
NACE International/Kansas Section of NACE International Scholarship
W. G. and Beatrice Nicholson Memorial Scholarship
Melvin O. Nuss Scholarship
Loren and Maxine Pease Scholarship

2013 - 2014 Scholarships

The 
Barton 

Community College 
Foundation sincerely thanks 

the donors whose generosity, vision, 
and foresight created the following endowments 

and annually funded scholarships which assist Barton
Community College and its students:



Caryann Adams, Schenectady
Jean Robert Andriantsitohaina,
      Great Bend
Cathryn Anschutz, Lucas
Jonna Anspaugh, Great Bend
Samantha Arnold-McLaughlin, Larned
Amanda Auble, Seward
Kathryn Barrett, Hoisington
Olivia Basye, Great Bend
Cale Batman, Great Bend
Jennifer Bauer, Pawnee Rock
Erik Berger, Susank
Mary Bitter, Olmitz
Kyle Blakeslee, Ellinwood
Morgan Boeschling, Larned
Shirah Bolding, Great Bend
Daven Booker, Great Bend
Cora Borell, Wilson
Heather Boxley, Helena
Patricia Braman, Wichita
Katie Bretton, Ransom
Corissa Bristow, New Cambria
Tyler Brown, Great Bend
Kaycee Brown, Great Bend
Bryana Burns, Macksville
Cailin Caldwell, Lawrence
Mauricio Campos-Vargas, Great Bend
Maria Chavez, Great Bend
Amy Christopher, Great Bend
Chelsea Churchill, Ellinwood
Allan Clark, Great Bend
Jenna Clarke, Great Bend
Megan Clemons, Ellinwood
Trisha Condon, Fort Riley
Joy Conner, Great Bend
Jeffrey Corpening, Kinsley
Krystal Cowan, Hoisington
Michael Cox, Great Bend
Taylor Crawford, Hoisington
Kelsey Crosby, Great Bend
Allison Damm, Great Bend
Kena Daniels, Great Bend
Kasey Davis, Russell
Shelby Davis, St. John

Stephanie Davis, Great Bend
Billy Day, Ashland
Coryell Deege, Albert
Andrew Degenhardt, Great Bend
Chance Demel, Hoisington
Stacy Denning, Great Bend
Malia Disque, Great Bend
Alyssa Dowson, Great Bend
Sierra Drake, Claflin
Sunshine Durfey, Lorraine
Kinsey Ecton, Solomon
Hunter Edwards, Great Bend
Lindsey Ensley, Great Bend
Emily Ensley, Great Bend
Tiara Espinosa, Ellinwood
Kalla Estes, St. John
Brecken Evans, Lyons
Jeffrey Feil, Lucas
Lauren Feist, Great Bend
Jazmine Fielder, Hays
Kimberly Frasor Harper, Hoisington
Jennifer Frise, Great Bend
Christina Gallagher, Great
Bryce Gevara, Larned
Kristen Gil, Fort Riley
Allison Giles, Larned
Zachary Gregg, Great Bend
Emily Griffin, Lawrence
Alma Guerra, Great Bend
Enrique Guyton, Great Bend
Brittni Hayes, Russell
Shelby Heier, Salina
Deedra Heinrich, Wilson
Even Hernandez, Great Bend
Orlando Hernandez, Great Bend
Aleta Hill, Manhattan
Ashley Hillegeist, Great Bend
Rebecca Hochman, Lorraine
Branson Hoffman, Larned
Raymond Horton, Hoisington
Nicole Hudson, Lyons
Aurelio Ibarra, Macksville
Gabriel Joiner, Great Bend
Tyler Jordan, Great Bend

Kindra Kilgore, Great Bend
Shawna Klima, Claflin
Jacob Kohman, Great Bend
Nathan Kratzer, Geneseo
McKenzie Kula, Lawrence
Brady Labahn, Garnett
Mark Lang, Great Bend
Stephanie Langer, Great Bend
Maddin Levier, Great Bend
Amanda Lewis, Claflin
Christopher Ludlum, Rozel
Robert Mangold, Tribune
Antoinette Martinez, Lyons
Kami Maxwell, Odin
Angela McKay, LaCrosse
Jamie McLemore, Lyons
Diane McReynolds, Ellinwood
Scott Mickle, Hoisington
Kasey Miller, Lyons
Melissa Miller-Long, Hoisington
Abby Mitchell, Great Bend
Julio Montes, Great Bend
Conner Mooney, Hoisington
Dylan Moore, Ransom
Geovanni Morales, Great Bend
Rachel Morales, Ellinwood
Itsel Moreno, Great Bend
Hannah Mosier, Great Bend
Holland Mosier, Great Bend
Dekota Nelson, Otis
Kaycee Niermeier, Hoxie
Matthew Niles, Ellinwood
Galina Nixon, Great Bend
Amy O’Brien, Hoisington
Matraca Ochs, Hoisington
Rebecca Orth, Meade
Miles Orth, Great Bend
Javier Ortiz, Macksville 
Lauren Pallister, Hays
Morgan Patry, Great Bend
Tracy Patterson, Great Bend
Jessica Perez, Great Bend
Shannon Peterson, Great Bend
Kayla Peterson, Great Bend 

Dakota Peterson, Great Bend
Cody Pretzer, Welda
Chase Pumford, Great Bend
Sierra Reed, St. John
Creighton Reeves, Wilson
Tyler Reeves, Wilson
Tyra Reynolds, Hoisington
Luis Reza Martinez, Great Bend
Ashley Richardson, Galatia
Wesley Roberds, Topeka
Raymond Robinson, Waldorf
Ashley Rome, Overland Park
Alexis Rose, Ellis 
Robin Rose, Ellis
Nancy Sawyer, Great Bend
Sheila Schilowsky, Great Bend
Taryn Schmidt, Russell
April Schmidt, Great Bend
Falone Schwartz, Great Bend
Christine Sellers, Russell
Kenzie Sinclair, Great Bend
Alexander Smith, Great Bend
Katie Tammen, Timken
Jordan Tebow, Quinter
Bridgette Thomas, Pawnee Rock
Paige Thompson, Hill City
Spencer Towery, Russell
Justin Tracy, Great Bend
Stephanie Troyer, Ellinwood
Chad Turner, Great Bend
Megan Vainer, Great Bend
Athena Vander Meer, Great Bend
Stephanie Vanderlinde, Westmoreland
Harley Vargas, Great Bend
Derek Ward, Ellinwood
Briana White, Great Bend
Amanda Whitebread, Junction City
Anissa Widiger, Great Bend
Taylor Wondra, Great Bend
Kristin Wondra, Olmitz
Rachel Wysong, Larned
Jesse Zamarripa, Ellinwood
Casey Ziegenhirt, Council Grove
Lindsey Zink, Ellinwood

2013-2014 Academic Scholarship Recipients
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Rosalie Jean Pennington Memorial Scholarship
Post Rock Jaycees Basics Program Scholarship
Ralph & Michael Raffelock Memorial Scholarship
Monica Bell Reser Memorial Scholarship
William and Johanna Rinker Nursing Scholarship
Mamie Robl Memorial Endowment
W. R. and Yvonne Robbins Scholarship in Financial Management
Grace Rowden Scholarship
Tony and Edna Schartz Memorial Scholarship
Donna Schmidt Memorial Scholarship
Fred and Renee Schmitt Memorial Scholarship
Glen A. Schuetz Family Scholarship
Larry and Kathy Schugart Scholarship
Genevieve Schulz Memorial Scholarship
Ray “Jiggs” Schulz Memorial Scholarship
Carl W. Sebits Scholarship in Business Administration
L. E. “Gus” Shafer Endowed Memorial Scholarship
Silver Cougar Club Scholarship

Frank and Lelia Smith Scholarship
Bill E. Sowles Memorial Scholarship
Lisa Spatz-Smith Memorial Scholarship
Walter and Betty Straub Scholarship
Sunflower Bank Scholarship
Superior Essex Academic Award
George Tregellas Chairman’s Scholarship
George and Cleo Tregellas Scholarship in Music
Landon Unruh Memorial Scholarship
Loren and Gayle Unruh Scholarship
Frank (Ryan) Vondra Scholarship
Vocal / Instrumental Music Scholarship
Dean Wells Memorial Scholarship
William C. Wells Memorial Scholarship
Western Kansas Manufacturers Association Scholarship
Don and Phyllis Whelan Academic Award
Larry Zinn Scholarship

2013 - 2014 Scholarships
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”You are the BEST” is the inscription on the gift each 
employee contributor received when they donated 
at least ten dollars to the Barton Community College 
employee campaign.  During the month of Novem-
ber the Foundation conducted an annual campaign 
requesting Barton employees give back to the place 
where they work to enhance opportunities to the 
students they serve.

The Foundation acquired this project three years ago 
and we continue to strategize and find new ways 
to entice each employee to see the value of phil-
anthropic gifting and to be involved with this cam-
paign.  BEST stands for Barton Enhancement and 
Scholarship Team. The campaign proceeds are placed 
in the BEST endowment and the funds are used for 
scholarships or program enhancements highlighting 

the learning experience of our students. 

Each year our goal is not only to raise the total 
amount of funds we receive, but also the percent-
age of employee involvement.  It is always a delight 
to show the public that our own employees believe 
and trust in our institution by supporting our efforts.  
Words and actions on behalf of our employees speak 
loudly to the donors who continue to give to our dif-
ferent events and projects.

Employee testimonies share why they think “giving 
back” to Barton is important and how they see it di-
rectly benefiting the students and community.  It is a 
joy to see so many care and take responsibility to do 
what is right. Our generous employees once again 
stepped up to show their support, which led to a suc-
cessful campaign.

You are the BEST!!!!!

Each year in September the Foundation has 
an independent, certified audit performed 
to ensure we are good stewards of the funds 
we manage and follow all of the regulations 
to be in full compliance with the Internal 
Revenue Service. It is very important to op-
erate in compliance with all rules and regula-
tions of the IRS along with the ethical expec-
tations of a well-run non-profit organization. 
The audit also includes the operations and 
collections of the Shafer Art Gallery and 
the Cohen Kansas History Center, which are 
owned by the Barton Foundation. As with all 
other government regulated entities, things 
change each year and we work diligently to 

comply with all of the new policies and pro-
cedures required.  The firm of Adams, Brown, 
Beran, & Ball CPA examined on a test basis, 
evidence supporting the amounts and dis-
closures in the financial statements.  The 
auditors also include assessing the account-
ing principles used and significant estimates 
made by management, as well as evaluating 
the overall financial statement presentation.  
Barton Community College Foundation is 
proud to report we received an unquali-
fied audit report, which is the highest stan-
dard available in accordance with auditing 
standards generally accepted in the United 
States of America.

2011-12 Foundation Audit Results

from the Foundation staff

Darnell, Coleen, Michelle & Donna

Holiday GreetinGs



Each fall the Foundation Board of Directors deter-
mines where the proceeds of the annual Foundation 
Sporting Clay Shoot should be used, and for the past 
six years they have chosen to give mini-grants to Bar-
ton’s faculty.  The funds must be used by the faculty 
member to enhance their classroom learning expe-
rience for their students.  Each faculty member has 
a departmental budget, but many times they have 
need for equipment or supplies which could be of 
real benefit as they teach their programs but there 
are no available funds.   The mini-grants give them 
an opportunity to purchase such necessities which 
creates good opportunities to enrich their classroom 
instruction.

To better the lives of others is one of life’s greatest 
rewards, which augment the whole concept of our 
Barton Foundation; so as we assist the faculty in their

pursuit to educate our students we too are develop-
ing our student’s ability to learn.

The faculty members must complete an application 
and a committee (volunteers from the Foundation 
board) then selects which request is 
supported and amount 
that is awarded.

This year we were 
able to award 
eight mini-
grants for a to-
tal of $7,881.69 
and the requests 
ranged from instruc-
tional DVD’s to a vari-
ety of classroom equipment and supplies.

Mini Grants - Gifts to the Barton Faculty

Please remember Barton Community College when 
you consider taking advantage of the extended tax 
law.  It is always a wonderful year-end gift to our 
charitable organization and our students are the true 
benefactors of the law, which allows our donors to 
utilize the provisions for the IRS charitable rollovers 
again for 2013.  Below is the verbiage which verifies 
the extended tax incentives:

The American Taxpayer Relief Act of 2012, which was 
passed by Congress on January 1st this year, extends 
provisions for IRA charitable rollovers for 2013.  This 

allows people age 70½ and older to make direct gifts 
from an Individual Retirement Account (IRA) to a quali-
fied charity like Barton Community College Founda-
tion---tax free.  The gift would qualify towards your 
minimum IRA distribution requirement, and you could 
choose to give any amount up to $100,000 this year.

To enjoy these tax benefits for 2013, you MUST com-
plete this year’s transfer prior to December 31st.  
Check with your tax advisor about the best ways to 
take advantage of this giving opportunity and how 
state and federal tax laws may affect your plans.

Tax Law Extends Tax Incentives for IRA Giving
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